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ACFE Board Memo





              27 February 2014
To:
ACFE Regional Council Chairs


Adult Education Institutions

Learn Local Organisations


Learn Local Stakeholders


Local Learning and Employment Networks


Participation Branch Staff
Subject:
Applications open for Round 6 of the ACFE Board Capacity and Innovation Fund
I am pleased to announce that the Adult, Community and Further Education (ACFE) Board has approved a Round 6 of the Capacity and Innovation Fund (‘the Fund’).  
Applications are now invited from Learn Local organisations for a range of innovative projects, tailored to meet the needs of Learn Local organisations and targeted towards increasing the level of learner participation and attainment.

Changes to the Capacity and Innovation Fund
The ACFE Board has recently approved a redesign of the Fund to ensure that it directly supports the implementation of the strategy Learn Local: Focusing on the Future.  The redesign included consultation with the Learn Local sector and key stakeholders on the existing Fund. 

The redesign of the Fund has resulted in four new funding streams that Learn Local organisations can apply under.
· Stream 1: Pathways for Achievement

· Stream 2: Communities of Practice for Quality

· Stream 3: Strengthening Key Provision
· Stream 4: Partnerships for Access (please note this stream will open in second half of 2014)
The ACFE Board has also introduced a two stage application process for Round 6.  Learn Local organisations are now invited to submit an Expression of Interest (EOI) and if successful, they will then be asked to complete a full application.
Details of Round 6   
EOIs are currently open for Streams 1, 2 and 3 and will close on 9am, Monday, 31 March 2014.
EOIs for Stream 4 projects will open in the second half of 2014, following the conclusion of the formal consultation with the Learn Local sector on Strategic Direction 2 of the Strategy. 

Further information on the Capacity and Innovation Fund and application process can be found in the Round 6 Funding Guidelines, including a description of the revised Funding Streams.  The Guidelines and EOI form are available on the Department of Education and Early Childhood Development (DEECD) website: http://www.education.vic.gov.au/training/providers/learnlocal/pages/acfeboardfund.aspx
Applicants will be notified of the outcome of their Expression of Interest in April.  Organisations that are successful in the EOI stage will then be asked to complete a full application during May.   Successful projects are expected to commence in August 2014.

The ACFE Board has invested approximately $15.56 million through the Capacity and Innovation Fund across 376 projects in five funding rounds since 2011.  On behalf of the ACFE Board I encourage you to participate in Round 6 of this significant program.

If you require further information or have questions about the guidelines and application process, please contact your DEECD Regional Manager/Staff in the first instance. They can also provide information about policy and planning contexts for project ideas. For any additional information about the Fund please contact Amanda Wells, Participation Branch at wells.amanda.l@edumail.vic.gov.au
XAVIER CSAR
Executive Director
Training Participation and Facilitation Division
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